
Full road closure 
on Harbet Road 
Advanced notice: diversion incoming for strategic infrastructure works. 

Traffic management in place between: 

March 2025 to March 2026 

Full road closure between: 

Late July 2025 to February 2026 

• As part of our ongoing strategic infrastructure works at Meridian Water, we will shortly be closing access for
traffic through Harbet Road. A diversion will be in place whilst there is a full road closure.

• Access to Rivermead Road (off Harbet Road), will require drivers to navigate from Crooked Billet roundabout (off
the A406). Drivers will not be able to access Rivermead Road, from the Cooks Ferry Roundabout (Southbound).

• A pedestrian footpath will be maintained throughout these works.

• Health and safety for all, is always our number one priority.

• Traffic management is required as we progress with improving the flood alleviation in the area and the widening
of Harbet Road, including the installation of new bus stops.

• To reduce the risk of flooding, we are installing new twinned culvert structures under the road, connecting the
new flood conveyance channel to Edmonton Marshes.
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Phase 1 – 1 lane closure 

Current to July 2025 
Harbet Road is currently under a 1 lane closure northbound with 
traffic light management in place.   
 
We are diverting utilities to enable the installation of the 
culverts, as well as commencing street works.  
 

 

Phase 2 – full closure 

July 2025 to February 2026 
Both northbound and southbound lanes closed, with diversion 
in place for duration. 
 
During this time, we will be installing the new culverts and 
constructing road improvements. This will include new 
footpaths and new bus stops on the road.  
 
A raised plaza will be constructed to form a new viewing 

platform looking out across Edmonton Marshes. 
 

Phase 3 – 1 lane closure 

February 2026 to March 2026 
As works near completion, we will deliver the hard and 
soft landscaping elements.  
 
To do this, we will revert back to a 1 lane closure with light 
traffic management on Harbet Road.  

 
 
 

 
 
 

To contact the project team? Meridian Water SIW 
Email: meridianwater@taylorwoodrow.com 
Phone: 07526 513 665 
Taylor Woodrow’s stakeholder lead is: 
Josh.Spavins@TaylorWoodrow.com  

Taylor Woodrow have been appointed by Enfield Council to 
deliver the Strategic Infrastructure Works (SIW) that will 
facilitate ongoing plot development.  
More information can be found at: MeridianWater.co.uk 

mailto:meridianwater@taylorwoodrow.com
mailto:Josh.Spavins@TaylorWoodrow.com



